St. Mary’s Parish Finance Council Meeting

October 27, 2013

9:00 A.M. 

St. Mary’s Church Basement

Chair Amy Hanson called the meeting to order at 9:10 A.M. after an opening prayer by Father Nick.  Minutes and financial statements were reviewed.  The cluster office also provided a comparison of income and expenses between this year and last year and Father talked about the D & L activity and decrease.  

Due to the decrease in giving and attendance, Father asked each member to talk to 4-5 parishioners about the giving and their thoughts on the decreases in both giving and attendance.  

The parish breakfast results were submitted with an income of $2595.00 and expenses of $737.80.  The number served was approximately 280-290 people with and increase of about 50 served from the previous year.  

Father asked about getting better access to the Church basement for use for functions but as pointed out by Steve Baumler, cost of an elevator was prohibitive.  
Father announced that Rosemary Knox has taken the position of janitor.  As Rosemary was present, she asked the council to look at removing the walnut tree in the east parking lot on the fence line.  Ken will contact a tree service to get an estimate.  

Father ended the meeting with a prayer and adjournment came at 9:54 A.M.

Submitted by, 

Kenneth F. Hemesath

Secretary 

